


MEMORANDUM

TO: Metro COG Planning Partners
FR: William A. Christian, Metro COG
RE: Metro 2040: Mobility For The Future

May 15, 2014

Metro COG is in the final stages of developing its long range transportation plan update, Metro 2040:
Mobility for the Future. Metro 2040 was developed with input from our local, state and federal planning
partners and with due consideration of other related planning activities within the metropolitan area.

The Final Draft is being made available to our local planning commissions and city commissions/councils
in anticipation of each member jurisdiction adopting the plan and to agree to use it as a tool to
implement metropolitan goals and objectives, which will complement overall development of the
metropolitan transportation system.

Please find attached the Draft Executive Summary for Metro 2040. An electronic copy of the full
documents is available on the Metro COG website at:

http://www.fmmetrocog.org/new/index.php?id=550

A hard copy of the document is available from Metro COG upon request.

Development and maintenance of Metro 2040 is a core responsibility of Metro COG, as defined
in federal legislation which also identifies the required content of the plan. It must be updated
every five years to accommodate the changing needs of the area and to reflect changes in the
socio-economic composition of the area, as well as changes in local transportation policy. The
last LRTP for the F-M area was adopted in 2009.

While 2040 extends beyond what can be accurately predicted, a long range plan’s value lies in
compressively assessing the region’s current transportation system, and charting a course of
action for coming years. [t presents an opportunity to step back and take a big-picture look at
where we stand, the challenges we face and how to best address those problems.

Metro 2040 provide a vision that assists in guiding future decisions for the area’s transportation
system. It is designed to help realize identified outcomes to meet current and future
transportation needs and to gauge the success of these efforts with established performance
measures. It will provide a guide for the development of multimodal transportation systems
throughout the Fargo-Moorhead (F-M) area for the next 25 years. It will be used to prioritize
fiscally-constrained transportation spending throughout this period. Given the importance of
such a document, it is vitally important that the plan reflect the choices and desires of the
majority of the F-M area’s residents, workers, and visitors.




(LOCAL GOV'T LETTERHEAD HERE)

RESOLUTION

Whereas, the (insert governing body) is the duly elected governing body for the (insert
jurisdiction) and is responsible for the planning and development of a safe and functional
transportation system;

Whereas, the Fargo-Moorhead Metropolitan Council of Governments (Metro COG), as the
metropolitan planning organization designated by the Governors of North Dakota and Minnesota
to maintain the metropolitan area’s transportation planning process in accordance with federal
regulations;

Whereas, Metro COG has undertaken the task of updating its Metropolitan Transportation Plan,
Metro 2040,which is a vital element of this planning process, and which documents
transportation projects’ eligibility for future federal funding;

Whereas, the metropolitan transportation planning process was guided by the Metropolitan
Transportation Technical Committee (TTC) composed of a wide cross-section of local multi-
modal technical experts including engineers, planners, transit directors, and state and federal
transportation officials;

Whereas, public and private organizations representing numerous transportation interests, as well
as groups and individuals from socially disadvantaged groups were invited, encouraged, and
involved in this Plan’s preparation, in full compliance with Metro COG’s Public Participation
Plan;

Whereas, Metro 2040, which covers the time horizon of 2014 to 2040 was prepared using an
extensive intermodal planning process;

Whereas, Metro 2040 provides a comprehensive, coordinated program of projects and strategies
that will improve the urban and extraterritorial transportation system of the Fargo-Moorhead
area,

Now, Therefore Be It Resolved, that (insert governing body) does hereby adopt the Fargo
Moorhead Area Long Range Transportation Plan, Metro 2040, and agrees to use it as a tool to
implement metropolitan transportation goals and objectives, which will complement overall
development of the metropolitan transportation system.;

Approved and adopted this day of , 2014

Attest: By:

Name Title Name Title
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ROAD ADVISORY COMMITTEE
MARCH 17, 2014—2:00 PM

MEETING TO ORDER

Commissioner Vern Bennett, Highway Department Portfolio Commissioner, called a meeting of the
Road Advisory Committee to order at 2:00 PM on Monday, March 17, 2014, in the Commission
Conference Room, Cass County Courthouse. Members were present as follows: Chad Peterson,
Ken Pawluk, Mary Scherling, Darrell Vanyo, Vern Bennett, Jason Benson, Scott Saewert and
Jurgen Suhr. Rich Sieg and Mark Brodshaug were absent. Also present were: Bruce Riedinger,
Frank Podoll, Tom Soucy, and Keith Berndt. FM MetroCog Executive Director Wade Kline and Bill
Christian were also present.

INTRODUCTION AND RECOGNITION OF OUTSTANDING HIGHWAY EMPLOYEES

Mr. Benson introduced Bruce Riedinger, Highway Foreman and Frank Podoll, Construction/Design
Engineer at the Cass County Highway Department. Mr. Riedinger is beginning his 34" year with
the Cass County Highway Department. He has worked on roads and bridges throughout the county
and his commitment and knowledge make him an outstanding employee.

Frank Podoll has been with the Cass County Highway Department for 27 years. He has been
instrumental in bridge and road design over the years. His knowledge and expertise make him a
respected and valued employee.

FM METROCOG PRESENTATION-LONG RANGE TRANSPORTATION PLAN 2040

Wade Kiine distributed a handout and presented a power point outlining the Long Range
Transportation Plan (LRTP) for the Fargo-Moorhead area. The LRTP is the federally required long-
range (20+ year) program developed to guide the effective investment of public funds in multi modal
transportation facilities. The plan must be updated every five years. The LRTP provides the
context from which projects for the region’s short range Transportation Improvement Program (TIP)
is selected.

Mr. Kline said the area has seen a healthy 1.2% annual growth rate for economic development.
The downside to the growth is the increased transportation costs which has risen 50%. As the
growth continues, the regional street system will become more congested and will require roadway
and alternative transportation improvements to mitigate future impacts.

Mr. Kline said they continue to study the Red River bridge crossings and found they provide
adequate capacity but are widely spaced to the north and south of the core urban area. Some
bridges are also subject to flooding.

Interstates 29 and 94 provide regional high speed connections, but there are some operation
issues. They continue to plan for long range interstate improvements which include: improvements
to the 1-94 and Sheyenne interchange; improvements to the 1-94 and Veteran’s Boulevard
interchange; improvements to the 1-94 and 1-29 interchange; improvements to the [-94 and 25"
Street interchange; improvements to the 1-94 and University interchange; improvements to the 1-94
and 8™ Street interchange; and improvements to the 1-29 and 32" Avenue South interchange.

Mr. Kline outlined roadway projects that will be a priority for 2020 as well as priority projects for
2040. He said substantial investment will be made in the southwest metro area including 52"
Avenue to 76" Avenue and an additional study will begin in May. The Toll Bridge is scheduled for
work in 2018 with the removal of the toll and retention of the existing bridge structure; plans include
work on the 52" Avenue/60™" Avenue bi-state east-west corridor; plans include working to retain the
corridor preservation efforts for the bridge corridor south of 52™ (70" and 76) as other corridors are
not technically feasible such as 13" and 32" Avenues; plans also include a 64" Avenue Overpass
on I-29 and a 76™ Avenue interchange.
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The short term Federal Aid priorities include $35,000,000 which would be used to reconstruct and
widen Sheyenne Street from [-94 to 32" Avenue; construct 64" Avenue South include an overpass
at 1-29; reconstruct and widen Sheyenne Street from 32™ Avenue to 40" Avenue; reconstruct and
widen 52™ Avenue from 45 Street to Sheyenne Street; and work on County 17 South of 52
Avenue. Two ongoing studies will pinpoint specific timing on these needs.

REVIEW 2014 PLANNED CONSTRUCTION PROJECTS
Mr. Benson reviewed the proposed highway and bridge projects for 2014. The proposed
bituminous overlay and grading project are estimated to cost $6,756,819 which is all local funding.

Projects include: Cass 20 from Cass 17 to University Drive and Cass 81 from Cass 20 to .4 miles
north (5.2 miles). This section of Cass 20 will have a 2.5 inch maintenance overlay and turn lanes
will be installed in two locations east of I-29. Negotiations with the City of Fargo are underway to
cost share the turn lanes and then turn this section of highway over to the city upon completion of
construction.

Cass 22 from Cass 11 to Prosper (2.0 miles): This section of Cass 22 will have a 2.5 inch
maintenance overlay. The last overlay was in 1995.

Cass 22 from the intersection of Cass 18 east to Harwood and from Cass 91 to the Red River (3.8
miles). This section west of Harwood will have the existing paved shoulders milled and overlayed.
The section of Cass 22 east of Harwood will have a 2.5 inch maintenance overlay. The last overlay
was in 2005, however, extensive truck traffic, as well as rutting, and flood damage makes it in need
of an overlay.

Cass 31 from Cass 20 to Cass 22 (3.7 miles): This section of Cass 31 will have a 2.5 inch
maintenance overlay. The last overlay for this section was in 1998 and with a portion done in 2000.

Cass 15 from 1-94 to Cass 10 (.8 miles): This section of Cass 15 has seen continued increases in
traffic as volumes have increased on Cass 15 and Cass 10. This road also has a higher rate of
required maintenance and gravel. Planned construction includes grading and drainage
improvements. Asphalt surfacing would be planned for 2015.

Federal Aid bituminous overlay projects are projected to cost $1,992,390, with $1,612,441 coming
from Federal funding and $400,000 local funding.

Cass 14 from {-29 to Cass 81 (1.8 miles): This section of Cass 14 will have a 2.0 inch maintenance
overlay. The last overlay was in 1999.

Cass 81 from 64" Ave. S. to Cass 16W (5.4 miles): This section of Cass 14 will have a 2.0 inch
maintenance overlay. The last overlay was in 2000.

Drain Tile, Subgrade Repair, and Reshaping Projects include: Cass 32 from ND18 to Cass 11
(7.75 miles, $403,649, all local funding): Drain tile will be installed to help remove moisture from the
subgrade of the road.

Cass 3 from Cass 4 to Cass 26 (7 miles, $974,436, all local funding): Sections of this road will be
targeted for subgrade repair and reshaping.

Cass 16 two miles west of ND18 (2 miles, $200.000, all local funding): Sections of this road will be
targeted for reshaping to improve the safety of the curve sections of this roadway.
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Cass 36 two miles east of Cass 15 (2 miles, $50,000, all local funding: Sections of this road will be
targeted for reshaping to improve the safety of the curve sections of this roadway.

Bridge Projects include: 12 Gill/7 Everest-Township Road on_branch of Maple River: This is a
township bridge with damaged piling at the south abutment. This 21 foot long bridge was built in
1955. The estimated project cost is $230,000.

28/33 Empire-Township Bridge on Swan Creek: This is a township bridge with a Code 3 alert, and a
40.0 rating. The 24 foot long bridge was built in 1950. Estimated project cost is $230,000.

34/24 Highland-Township Bridge on Maple River: This township bridge is a minor structure in need
of replacement. No data is available on the existing bridge but it is very narrow and deteriorating.
Plans include replacing the bridge with a metal arch culvert for an estimated cost of $210,000.

21/32 highland-Township Bridge on Maple River: This township bridge has a Code 3 alert and a
rating of 38.0 and is closed to traffic. The existing bridge was built in1955 and is 32 feet long. itis
recommended to remove the structure and replace the 34/35 Highland structure for and estimated
removal cost of $50,000.

15/16_Highland-Township Structure on Maple River. This is a large metal arch culvert on a
township road and is failing and in need of replacement. It will be replaced with a metal arch culvert
for an estimated cost of $150,000.

5/8 Hill-Township Road on the Maple River: This is a township bridge with a 70.0 rating, but has a
Code 3 alert with significant deficiencies. This bridge will be replaced with a concrete box culvert.
This bridge was built in 1954 and is 31 feet long. Estimated cost is $300,000.

34 Pontiac-Township Bridge on Maple River: This is a township bridge with a Code 3 alert and a
rating of 42.0. The total length is 121 feet and was built in 1960. The estimated replacement cost is
$793,000 with $634,000 Federal funding, and $150,000 local funding.

1/2 Normanna-County Bridge on on Cass 36 on the Sheyenne River: This is a County bridge with a
posted limit of 34 tons and a rating of 67.3. The total length is 112 feet and was built in 1956.
Replacing the structure as it has a restrictive load rating and is a narrow bridge that has sustained
ongoing flood damage. The estimated cost is $800,000.

27/28 Amenia-County Bridge on Cass 32 on the Rush River: This is a County bridge with a posted
limit of 27 tons and a rating of 57.3. The total length is 62 feet and was built in 1955. Replacing the
structure as it has a restrictive load rating. Estimated cost is $950,000 for the bridge and to realign
the approaching raod segments that are slumping into the river.

11/16 Warren-County Bridge on Cass 6 on the Rush River: This is a County bridge and is a minor
structure in need of replacement. It is a very narrow existing concrete box culvert. Culvert
extensions will be added to lengthen the structure for safety improvements for an estimated cost of
$230,000.

16/17 Reed (Lake Shure Bridge): This township bridge is on Drain 45. This bridge has received a
FEMA HMGP grant to be built in order to provide year around access for residents. The estimated
cost is $1,800,000 with $1,530,000 being Federal HMGP funding and $270,000 local funding.

FUTURE HIGHWAY/BRIDGE FUNDING NEEDS

The 2014-2018 Comprehensive Highway and Bridge Plan were developed based on continued
funding from the ND Legislature. In the 2013-2014 biennium the State of North Dakota provided an
additional $12.5 million for highways and bridges. This funding was crucial in allowing improvement
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to the paved highways, gravel roads, and most serious bridges.

The 5-year Comprehensive Plan includes maintaining pavements, improving gravel roads,
aggressively improving the bridge network, and continuing to make safety improvements such as
widening roads and flattening the side slope of the roadway. For the plan to be implemented, the
ND Legislature will have to continue to provide additional funding. Discussions with the NDDOT
and NDACo have them recommending continued planning which would include additional funding.

Two key points for the 2015 Legislative Session include: 1) UGPTI is completing a highway and
bridge study with a draft to be completed in July 2014. This study will be utilized by the Legislature
to develop future funding for Oil Producing and Non-Oil Producing Counties. 2) In 2013, SB2176
provided an emergency clause that distributed the highway funding to counties in February 2013.
This was critical as it allowed the 2013 funding to be allocated quickly and projects were bid out for
2013 construction. Had this funding not had the emergency clause, it would not have been
available until July 2013. This would have caused unnecessary project delays and would have
most likely increased project costs due to late bidding and contracting.

Future discussions with Legislative members will address the need for additional funding and the
need to have this funding available early in the session. This will ensure the planned projects for
2015 can be completed in both a timely manner and at the best price.

UPDATE ON CURRENT TRANSPORTATION STUDIES

Mr. Benson said they are working with MetroCog on a long-range roadway vision plan. On
December 3 a workshop will be held addressing safety issues across the county; this is
sponsored by the Local Road Safety Program. Projects for 2015 include a Cass 10/12" Avenue
North project and a project for Main Avenue in West Fargo. The F-M Diversion Transportation Plan
has been completed with no big surprises. The DOT is looking at plans to reconstruct an
intersection at ND 18 and Cass 10 in Casselton.

ADJOURNMENT
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 3:03 PM.

Minutes prepared by Cindy Stoick, Principal Secretary


























































